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EUROPEAN COMMISSION

DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR MARITIME AFFAIRS AND FISHERIES

THE DIRECTOR-GENERAL

Brussels, 18 July 2011

MARE/D2/ACB-BF/sfb D(2011) 780273
Re: 
Latest opinions of the Regional Advisory Council (RAC) Mediterranean:
swordfish and the Mediterranean Regulation
Dear Mr. President

I would like to thank you for having sent us the RAC’s opinion on managing swordfish fishery in the Mediterranean, adopted following last April’s meeting of the Working Group in Barcelona, as well as the opinion on the Mediterranean Regulation
, adopted at the last meeting of the RAC’s Executive Committee held in Rome at the beginning of June.
With regard to the first opinion, DG MARE takes note of the various technical proposals made for improving the management of swordfish fishery activities. However, on reading this opinion, it would appear that the RAC has restricted itself to commenting on the measures presented by the Commission at the ICCAT annual meeting of November 2010, hardly departing from this framework. The Commission had however hoped that, at the close of the Working Group devoted to swordfish, the RAC would have been able to come up with new discussion points and provide more details on technical aspects based on the experience of professionals working in such fisheries. The Commission would also have liked to have seen the positions put forward in the opinion better documented and expounded, for example with regard to their objective and their impact on the sector.
Furthermore, DG MARE is aware that one of the RAC’s members, the WWF, had stated its objection to this opinion. The Commission would like to know whether this objection applies to the whole opinion or just to certain items in it.
The meeting of the swordfish working group scheduled for the end of September would be a good occasion for the RAC to go through these various issues. This would enable a better documented contribution to be sent to us before the annual ICCAT meeting scheduled for 9 – 19 November.

With regard to the Mediterranean Regulation, we understand that this opinion represents the result of the work of a Working Group (WG) specifically set up to examine the Mediterranean Regulation. Meeting in Rome on 20 April, the WG looked into the implementation, impacts and problems associated with this Regulation. In its opinion, the RAC reaffirms the content of its opinion of 8 April 2011 regarding the necessity of revising the Mediterranean Regulation, at the same time bringing up a number of issues. These involve in particular the examination of the management plans and of the technical aspects connected to fishing gear such as purse seine and trawl nets. Please find attached the position of DG MARE with regard to each of the items brought up.
As to RAC Med’s request to hold a meeting with the relevant DG MARE departments to discuss the subjects mentioned above and other topics involving the specific circumstances of certain areas of the Mediterranean, we suggest making use of the RAC Med’s existing structure and forthcoming meetings as a discussion forum, rather than holding a specific meeting. In the meantime, we would like to ask RAC Med to identify the technical and/or scientific tasks needing to be conducted in order to determine objective criteria for assessing the technical measures currently in force.
I hope these answers help clarify the RAC requests.
Yours sincerely


Lowri EVANS
ANNEX
DG MARE Position with regard to the RAC-MED opinion 
on the Mediterranean Regulation

1.
The adoption of management plans: current status

The current status is that none of the Member States concerned has yet adopted a management plan in accordance with the provisions of Article 19 of the Mediterranean Regulation. The Commission recently sent out a letter to each Member State reminding them of their obligations under the Mediterranean Regulation, indicating exactly which information still needed to be sent in and requesting them to submit valid management plans within two months of receipt of the letter (sent out on 31 May).
The Commission would like to reaffirm the necessity of adopting management plans as provided for in Article 19 of the Mediterranean Regulation as soon as possible, thereby ensuring the long-term sustainability of fishery stocks in the Mediterranean. The Commission is fully committed, in close collaboration with the Member States, to ensuring compliance with all provisions of the Regulation. The Member States and the Commission have intensified their discussions about having a number of the new management plans or revised plans subjected to an assessment by Commission departments or by the Scientific, Technical and Economic Committee for Fisheries (STECF) as soon as possible.

2.
Taking into account the critical points of the technical assessment: e.g. the height and depth of purse seine nets and the diameter of trawl net cod-ends
With regard to the concrete factors mentioned by the RAC (height of purse seine nets, minimum size of clams, twine diameter in trawl net cod-ends) and as stated several times in various meetings and forums,  the Commission has no intention of introducing modifications to the Mediterranean Regulation before analysing the results of the Regulation’s full and uniform implementation. It needs to be stressed that the temporary exemptions with regard to a number of the Regulation’s provisions only ended in May 2010. As a result, the Commission is of the opinion that all Regulation provisions must be implemented and in force for a number of years before contemplating any modifications.
3. 
The structure of trawl nets and the new mesh sizes
We have examined the legal opinion submitted by the RAC, with a particular focus on the conclusion contained in item 26 thereof.

In spite of the provisions contained in Article 9 of the Mediterranean Regulation setting 1 June 2008 as the date new mesh sizes came into force and in spite of the Commission being in permanent contact with the Member States, it would seem that there are still differing views on the interpretation of this Article.

With a view to resolving these problems, the Commission sent out a letter to all Member States on 18 April 2011, reminding them that, for towed nets coming under Article 2.1.a of the Mediterranean Regulation, there is an obligation for trawl nets with 40 mm diamond mesh at the cod-end to be replaced by 40mm square mesh. This implies that mesh sizes for the rest of the net must be larger than 40mm. Shipowners may submit justified requests for the 40mm diamond mesh to be replaced by 50mm diamond mesh (Art. 9 § 3), though it goes without saying that the all mesh sizes found in the trawl net must be larger than 50mm.
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